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Objet – Re – Betreff Organisation of Students’ Mobility from and to the European Schools 
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Dear Madam, 
Dear Sir, 

 

I would like to inform you that the mobility and student exchange programs in the 2022-2023 school 
year can be organised.  

However, the following remarks must be considered.  

Since the sanitary and public health situation is different in among the Member States and the situation 
is constantly evolving, exchanges and mobility programs can only take place on condition that the 
national or local health regulations and travel restrictions are respected. Each school is requested to 
communicate the hygienic and travel related measures in force in the country or region hosting the 
school to the school community and to all parties concerned. It is recommended that these measures 
are shared with all the participating schools. 

It is recommended to include in the communication that the school cannot be held liable for any 
expenses in case of cancellation of the exchange program, including travel restrictions or other 
conditions.  

  



This decision covers all mobility programmes (including individual mobility) regulated by document 
2016-01-D-49-en-4 (Guidelines on Organizing Students’ Mobility from and to the European 
Schools).  

You are kindly requested to communicate the content of this Information Note to all whom it may 
concern.   

 

The Pedagogical Development Unit remains of course at your disposal for any questions you may 
have. 

 

 

 

Yours faithfully, 

 

 
 

Andreas BECKMANN 
Secretary-General 


